
Students Welcomed Back for the Start of Fall Quarter 

The lazy days of summer have come to an end as UCSB classes resumed on  

Thursday, September 23. 
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Career Day 2010 
 

Students, faculty, and alumni panelists gathered for 

the 2nd Annual Communication Career Day on 

Saturday, April 24th. The 18 alumni speakers 

represented a wide range of industries including: 

marketing research, computer & software 

technology, entertainment & film, government, 

meeting planning, legal, financial & investments, 

nonprofits, and pharmaceuticals. The approximately 

200 students who attended the event selected from 9 

different panels, given in two sessions. Panels were 

organized broadly around industry with three or 

four alumni panelists, giving students multiple 

perspectives on a variety of topics. The range of 

panelistsô professions demonstrated how a degree in 

communication is applicable to many different 

careers.   

Lambda Pi Eta and the Communication Association played important roles in the event registering students, 

guiding alumni panelists to their classrooms, and helping to serve refreshments during the networking reception 

between sessions. In addition, the Communication Association applied for and received a grant from Associated 

Students toward covering the cost of the reception.  

Particularly popular were the panels on technology 

drawing students who hope to enter careers in the 

sector. Panelists were:  Jay Matheson from Apple 

Inc., Mary Shirley from Google, Inc., and Melodie 

Tao from Marketing Melodie.  They talked about 

how to find a job after graduation, emphasizing that 

students must utilize technology to connect and to 

manage their online presence. They encouraged the 

students to regulate the content of their Facebook 

pages. Melodie Tao suggested that students create a 

separate Facebook page or a website for professional 

use only. The panelists suggested that studentsô 

online information include: resumés, academic and 

work-related projects, video testimonials, and letters 

of recommendation.  LinkedIn also was mentioned 

as an effective tool for establishing a professional profile, networking, and finding job opportunities. Panelists 

reminded students to take advantage of all career related opportunities. This will help students stand out from 

the large and growing college-educated population, that largely share similar skills and experience. Jay 

Matheson offered an inspiring quote to students who may feel discouraged by the number of competitors they 

will face in the marketplace: ñWe do not have to be 100% better than the competition. Instead, we have to be 

1% better in a 100 different ways.ò 

 

From the fields of public affairs and public relations came suggestions on how to utilize interpersonal skills to 

increase the likelihood of landing the job you want. The panel featured:  Chris Garcia from B & K Productions, 
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Alison MacLeod from KP Public Affairs, and Kibibi Springs from Springboard Communications. Panelists 

emphasized that by being proactive during all aspects of the job search, students can give themselves a leg up 

on the competition. Among their suggestions were:  1) Researching companies before applying and 

interviewing shows initiative and it can help applicants appear more informed to ask better questions in 

interviews. 2) Being passionate about the job and employer is a requirement. Being prepared with questions to 

ask the recruiter demonstrates these qualities. 3) Dressing for the position you want, not the one you are 

applying for, will pay off the in long run. This communicates to others where you plan to go with your career. 

The panelist also reminded the Communication majors to market their superior writing and verbal 

communication skills. Bottom line: Use your degree as a competitive advantage.  

Following the panels students took advantage of the opportunity to meet with panelists one-on-one. Several 

students commented on the day: 

¶ ñThe event provided great information on 

the steps to starting a career. Learning about 

the importance of a strong professional 

network, has motivated me to begin 

approaching my contacts here at UCSB 

more proactively. There were also lots of 

great tips for making it in the work-world. 

-Daniel Sahagun, 2nd Year, 

Communication Major  

¶ ñCareer Day has helped me gain a better 

understanding of my future career options. I 

am concerned about entering a profession 

that I really enjoy, and today I was able to 

gain a lot of useful information about different careers that are available to me. Itôs great to know 

communications has opened so many doors for me. 

-Kevin Chetfield, 4th Year Communication Major 

¶ This event was a great opportunity to meet alumni and learn about their careers. I was especially 

interested in the panel on new technology because it is so relevant to our generation. 

-Emily Richardson, 4th Year Communication Major 
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Peer Advisors Are Here to Help 

Each year the Department of Communication employs three undergraduate peer advisors. Although they are 

students themselves, peer advisors have extensive knowledge about the ins and outs of the Communication 

major, as well as the rest of the university. Peer advisors work under the guidance of Tania Dunson, the 

undergraduate advisor, assisting undergraduates through all stages of their time at UCSB. Students are 

encouraged to drop by their office in room 4007 of the Social Sciences and Media Studies building. 

How do peer advisors help?  Peer advisors perform a 

variety of tasks for students serving both pre-majors 

and majors. They help students chose classes, plan out 

the prerequisites of the communication major, and 

determine eligibility for entrance to the major, and 

other upper division specialty courses, such as the 

research assistantship class (199RA), the Honors 

Program, and senior capstone classes. Additionally, 

peer advisors are there to help keep students on track, 

succeed in the major, crash classes, determine which 

EAP courses are transferable for credit, earn a double 

major, and most importantly, answer any student 

questions.  

Because peer advisors are such an integral asset to all undergraduate students involved with the communication 

major, they are carefully chosen and they receive extensive training. Training for peer advisors begins in the 

spring quarter when they shadow the current peer advisors. Typically, they continue training, working over the 

summer with Tania Dunson. Peer advisors get their debut during summerôs transfer orientation, when they meet 

with each and every transfer student to address any of their immediate concerns and also schedule appointments 

for more intensive advising sessions. 

The Department of Communication is excited to 

welcome Megan Clark, Heather Wight, and Kayla 

Haines as the peer advisors for the 2010-2011 year at 

UCSB. Combined, these individuals can offer 

extensive knowledge on a wide array of topics for 

student.  

Megan Clark has always enjoyed helping friends with 

school and is eager to assist other students. Megan is 

in the Senior Honors Program and she studied abroad 

in Barcelona, Spain. Megan is able and eager to 

advise students about the advantages and challenges 

of studying aboard. Heather Wight had extensive 

customer service experience that she says helped her 

to "learn how to interact with people on an 

interpersonal level and to find out what their needs are and address them right away." Prior to coming to UCSB, 

Heather was a student at seven different junior colleges. She believes those experiences have given her an 

understanding about how to navigate the administrative requirements of universities and departments. Kayla 

Haines said that peer advisors helped her, especially when she was a pre-major: "They ran progress checks to be 

sure I was on track, and calmed me down when I stressed over course grades. I'm grateful to have the 

opportunity to provide that same experience for other students."  
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The Communication Association Gives Back to the Community 

 

Recently, 15 members of the Communication Association donated their time at Casa Esparanza homeless 

shelter in downtown Santa Barbara. Casa Esparanza was a bit overwhelmed by the number of student 

volunteers, but they welcomed the COMM Association members who were enthusiastic to serve the community. 

Together the students helped prepare and serve Sunday dinner for close one hundred people. 

The primary purpose of the student-run Communication Association is to provide career-development 

workshops and career-related guest speakers, but they also find time to give back to their community. The 

organization believes community service is important and they strive to promote student involvement within the 

community. Last year, the Communication Association also volunteered at Friendship Manner, an assisted-

living/retirement home in Isla Vista, in addition to a successful beach cleanup at Sands Beach. 
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The Communication Department 

Welcomes the Online Waitlist 

Students at many universities are accustomed to using 

electronic waitlists to facilitate enrollment in full classes, 

but UCSB is just beginning to fully embrace the use of this 

class enrollment tool. Designed to help both students and 

instructors manage the ever-growing population of 

ñcrashers,ò the waitlist system ranks ñcrashersò based on 

the studentôs seniority. On the first day of class, instructors 

receive a prioritized list of students. The instructor can use 

that ranked list if he/she determines students can be added 

to the class. In the Spring quarter, there were over 300 

courses using the waitlist and over 10,000 student name entries in 

those course waitlists.  The waitlist was implemented to ease the 

problems associated with the large number of crashing students and to 

more quickly admit waiting studentsðon the first day of class, rather 

than the second day. Many professors believe the electronic waitlist is 

helpful, but the waitlist system is not yet perfect.  

In its first quarter of use, students and instructors noted some issues. 

One of the biggest concerns associated with the waitlist is that many 

departments donôt use the waitlist, and thus, students werenôt aware 

of it when it was first rolled out. As a result, those students who did not sign up on the electronic waitlist prior 

to the first day of class were given lowest priority, making it nearly impossible for them to be admitted into 

classes they crashed. 

Steve Miley, from Instructional Computing, created the waitlist, but with no funding source. Miley hopes 

department chairs recognize the need for improvements and that they will lobby for funding and staff allocation. 

Miley suggested possible improvements including giving faculty access to the waitlist prior to the first day of 

classes; offering training and support for departments using it; providing support for cross listed courses and 

courses with sections; offering a viewer tool that allows undergraduate advisors to filter, sort, and efficiently 

view the students on the list; and finally, increasing student awareness of the waitlist and its advantages.  

Hereôs what some students and faculty are saying about the waitlist: 

ñI think emailing the teacher is more effective because not all classes offer a waitlist and email is just more 

personal. Plus, it allows the teacher to let you know where you stand when trying to crash. 

- Ammi Tanaka, 4th yr Psychology 

ñThe only thing the waitlist seems to be doing is making less work for teachers and not helping students. 

- Ehrin Davis, 4th yr Global Studies 

Professors offer a different view 

Professor Dolly Mullin describes the need for the Wait list: "We receive dozens of emails every quarter from 

students who ask either to be placed on a waitlist, to be given an add code even though the class is full, or to be 

told in advance their chances for getting in when crashing. This is overwhelming, and we hope that by getting 

the word out that there is an online waitlist, along with encouraging students to read our online FAQ about how 

priority is awarded, etc., that we can smooth the process for everyone."  
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